
Minutes 

Riverton Village Board 

The President and the Board of Trustees of the Village of Riverton held their regular board meeting on 

October 18, 2021 at the Riverton Village Hall, Riverton, IL. 

The board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. Those answering roll call: Trustees: Russ Patrick, Dave 

Charles, Gina Rusciolelli, Joe Bartley, and Jim Mileham. Not in attendance included Michelle Landess and 

Mayor Tom Rader.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

Trustee Mileham made a motion to approve October 4th board meeting minutes and pay the bills. It was 

seconded by Trustee Rusciolelli. Trustees Patrick, Charles, Rusciolelli, Bartley, and Mileham voted yes. 

People to Address the Board: 

Old Business:   

New Business: 

Kevin Kuhn, Village Engineer was not in attendance, Trustee Bartley reported that the Village Engineer 

had submitted a grant proposal to ICC for three pedestrian crossings upgrades for the Village.  

Superintendent Lyons submitted his report. Trustee Mileham made a motion to approve up to $4300 for 

a lift replacement. Trustee Patrick seconded. Trustees Patrick, Charles, Rusciolelli, Bartley and Mileham 

voted yes.  

Chief Lawley submitted his report.  

Office Manager Patterson, had nothing to report.  

Treasurer Baker, reported that the Tax Levy had been completed and a Public Hearing will occur in 

November before a board meeting. 

Committee Reports: 

Trustee Patrick, chairperson of the Administrative Committee, will be scheduling a meeting for insurance. 

Trustee Rusciolelli, chairperson of the Public Safety Committee, had nothing to report.  

Trustee Mileham, chairperson of the Public Utility Committee, had nothing to report. 

Trustee Charles, chairperson of the Parks Committee, had nothing to report. 

Trustee Landess, chairperson of the Public Works Committee, was not in attendance and had nothing to 

report. 

Trustee Bartley, chairperson of the Economic Development Committee, reported that the truck stop 

project has been progressing.  

Mayor Rader, was not in attendance. Trustee Bartley reported that Family Wishes through Clearlake 

Township had asked for the boards support for their annual Christmas program. Trustee Mileham made a 



motion to approve a $500 donation to the Family Wishes program. Trustee Rusciolelli seconded. Trustees 

Patrick, Charles, Rusciolelli, Bartley, and Mileham voted yes.  

Trustee Rusciolelli made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:11 pm. Trustee Mileham seconded. 

Trustees Patrick, Charles, Rusciolelli, Bartley, and Mileham voted yes.   

 

_______________________________ Mayor                 _____________________ Date 

 

_______________________________ Clerk 


